ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2020
MINUTES 
V1 –
Monday 12th October 2020 held at 7.30pm via Zoom
Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Lyn West (Welfare), Chris Childs (Secretary), Jean-Pierre Carraud (Club Captain), Eddie Banks (Club Fixtures Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Julie Laver (Head Coach), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Rachel Barford (Publicity) & Simon Bowie Britton (Webmaster).
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Nancy Powell Davies, John Collyer & Jenny Collyer.

	

	2.00
2.01
	Minutes of 2019 Annual General Meeting
The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 21st October 2019 were approved by the Meeting and will be signed by Colin West (Vice Chairman) as a correct record. Copy http://www.stragglers.info/resouces/#governance.

	

	3.00
3.01

	Matters arising from the Previous Minutes 

None.

	

	4.00
4.01

4.02
4.03

4.04

4.05

4.06

4.07

4.08

4.09


	Chairman’s  Report
A different report this year, no numbers just a brief reflection and a look to the future – my excuse being the pressure of moving house in the run-up to the AGM, and being in a sort of super-camping domicile just now and for the next few weeks and months.

2020 looked to become a game of one half, with coronavirus presenting an existential challenge for businesses and sports in particular.

Thanks to hard work by the British Federation, orienteering opened up on August 1st for events with Covid security protocols in place. Thanks to many volunteers we have had an active couple of months, with five midweek events staged, 1 more to go. Also, a level C event at Highwoods and a second planned for Danbury.

And we have been fortunate compared to our neighbours in Havering Orienteering Club who have lost land access from Essex County Council for their two return events at Weald Park and Belhus Woods.

And we have had two Maprun courses set by Jackie Sibthorp, which technology is bound to feature large in the future.

So subject to maintaining virus numbers low in Essex, we seem set fair for the new normal.

But, an essentially normal, even traditional issue is that of succession to committee and volunteer positions – as a small club with a significant number of roles to fill it follows that people do commit to a period in their chosen role. It is widely known that I would like to hand on the chair’s position, and that remains the case. It would be for the best for the club to have new blood, new ideas, new drive – but re-elect me and you will get the same old same old.

However, there is another role that is more existential than that of chairman or of pandemic, and that is Equipment Officer. We have been blessed, as I said in my circulated email, with many splendid holders of this role over the years, and the incumbent is worthy of the adjective. But we cannot expect anyone to continue ad infinitum, and I will draw a close to John Russell’s excellent spell at the end of this calendar year with my thanks and those of the club. I am open to volunteers to assume the role, and to ideas for different ways of delivering it – but I am not prepared to abuse John’s good nature and commitment by letting things drift, so I have to put members on notice that we will have no Equipment Officer from January 1st unless we as a club develop a solution. The consequence will be no events in terrain at some point in 2021, probably from after the New Year’s Day Novelty. We can manage to offer midweek events, with the limited equipment necessary to stage them. I don’t see this Doomsday scenario coming to pass, but I don’t have a solution for it yet, and I reach out to club members to offer suggestions and ideas for how we can cover the role in either a traditional or more likely an innovative way.

Anyway, many thanks from the Chair to my fellow committee members for their efforts during the last twelve months, and to club members for their work and contributions to keeping our sport alive in central and north Essex.


	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03
5.04
5.05

5.06


	Treasurer’s Report

SOS Income and Expenditure Account to 31st August 2020 Appendix 1
Despite the year’s challenges the Club’s finances remain in good health.  The surplus on the year (almost £4500) is almost exactly equal to the Grant income.  Some of that money is allocated to future activity, in particular delivery of activities and events in Harwich and for development work with the Club Juniors from the Jack Petchey Foundation.
 
Membership income (almost £400 net) continues only slightly down on the 18/19 level
 
Whilst we have been able to run fewer events than usual, they have produced a healthy surplus (close to £2000) and have enabled further investment in Club SI kit, a generator and a new tent.
 
Development and Competitions have suffered, unsurprisingly with the March lockdown, subsequent restrictions and cancellation of high-profile orienteering events.  We were unable to deliver schools days though we have £300 of pre-paid funds from schools reserving places and the cost of the events at Maldon has been prepaid.
 
Overall, the unusual year has demonstrated that with its very low level of fixed costs and generally profitable events the Club can adapt to circumstances without too much stress to the finances.

	

	6.00
6.01

	Subscription Rates for 2021
It was proposed that the Club annual subscription fee for 2021 should be nil for adults and juniors to reflect the fact that so little activity was possible during the last year. This would be extended to new members as an introductory offer. The BOF fee of £15 for adults and £5.00 for juniors would still apply. This decision enables the Secretary to complete and return the Club Affiliation Form to BOF and for the Treasurer to pay the Affiliation Fee £70.

	Chris Childs

David Lumby

	7.00
7.01


	Election of Chairman and Club Officers
The appointment of the following Club Officers was proposed and confirmed:
Vice Chairman          Colin West

Treasurer                  David Lumby

Secretary                  Chris Childs


	

	8.00
8.01
8.02

8.03

8.04
	Appointment of Other Committee Members
All other Club Officers would remain in post.
John Russell has for many years acted as Equipment Officer for the Club which is greatly appreciated but he would now need to pass on the role to others. The Chairman has been looking for a successor and committed the Club to finding a solution by the end of the year.

SOS have to return a list of Club Officials to BOF with the Affiliation Forms. This standard list does not fully align with the roles as adopted by SOS. The Secretary has attempted to allocate club officers to the BOF titles (See Appendix 2) but it does have a few anomalies. There is no listed roles for Club Captain or Club Coach for example which are important roles within the Committee. The Secretary was requested to return the BOF standard form but to draw to BOF’s attention other Officers and their roles.
Simon Bowie Britton has the role of Web master, SI Coordinator and Results Secretary.


	Committee

Secretary

	9.00

9.01

	Amendments to Constitution

There are no proposed amendments to the Constitution.

	

	10.00
10.01
10.02

10.03
	Any Other Business
The next SOS committee Meeting would be held as scheduled on 9th November. 

Club Championship and next year’s events to be discussed at this meeting.

Roger Gooding is developing proposals for a New Year’s Novelty event.

Jackie Sibthorp has produced the first two Essex Mapruns. It was considered that Maprun shows great prospects and Jackie would be approached to develop the Club’s skills.


	

	11.00
11.01


	Presentation of Awards
Chris Childs is to receive the Mike Powell Davies Trophy for which he thanks the Committee.

	


Meeting closed 20.10
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